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Jesus proposed another parable to the crowds, saying: “The kingdom of 
heaven may be likened to a man who sowed good seed in his field. While 
everyone was asleep his enemy came and sowed weeds all through the 

wheat, and then went off. When the crop grew and bore fruit, the weeds 
appeared as well.” Matthew 13:24–26 

This parable would have made much sense to the people of Jesus’ time. It was 
common practice for an enemy to get revenge upon another by sowing a weed 
named “cockle” in with the wheat. As the cockle began to grow, it looked much 
like wheat until the grain was formed. And if it were mixed with the wheat and 
eaten, it would cause severe nausea. Due to this, it was also common practice 
for farmers with enemies to have servants stand watch over their fields after 
they were planted. Therefore, this parable reveals that the servants who were 
to keep watch failed in their duty. In explaining this parable, Jesus says, “He 
who sows good seed is the Son of Man, the field is the world, the good seed 
the children of the kingdom. The weeds are the children of the evil one, and 
the enemy who sows them is the devil. The harvest is the end of the age, and 
the harvesters are angels” (Matthew 13:37–39). One common tactic of the evil 
one is to subtly mix his lies with the truth. He knows that if he were to propose 
some grave and obvious lie that many would reject it outright. Therefore, he 
attempts to create division and confusion by slowly and slightly suggesting his 
errors in such a way that they are more easily believed. Therefore, “the 
children of the evil one” can be understood as those in this world who are 
under the influence of the devil, as well as the legions of demons who attempt 
to sow confusion in our lives and within the Church. One helpful way to 
prayerfully ponder this parable is to see yourself as one of those servants who 
is entrusted with the task of guarding the field. Since the field is the world, we 
all have a duty to keep the lies of the evil one from flourishing. To do that, we 
certainly must confront the most serious errors we encounter. For example, 
the dignity of the unborn child must be protected and the diabolical practice of 
abortion must cease. Additionally, we must work to protect the Church, our 
communities, friends and families from not only the grave errors of our times 
but also those most subtle ones. For example, within the Church, conflicts and 
confusions often arise. These divisions are part of the subtle lies sown by the 
evil one. We must also see our own souls as the fertile soil. Certainly God’s 
Word has been planted, but oftentimes we allow ourselves to believe subtle 
errors. This leads to internal conflict, sin and confusion. Thus, we must regularly 
guard our souls from these lies by relying upon the authentic teachings of our 
Church and the teachings of the saints. Reflect, today, upon your sacred duty to 
be vigilant and constantly on the lookout for the seed of error sown within our 
world, the Church and your own soul. Vigilance is key. The evil one is always on 
the prowl. If we are to learn one of the central messages of this parable, then 
we must learn to guard and protect all that God has revealed and hold firmly to 
the Truth alone. 
Glorious Word of God, You have sown Your seed of truth in our world, within 
Your Church and in my life. May I always listen to Your Word and respond to it 



wholeheartedly. Please also reveal to me the many lies of the evil one so that I 
can reject them with all my heart. Jesus, I trust in You. 

 
 
 
 
 
Please add names of church members and their family members to the sick 
list in the foyer of the church so that we may pray for you.  We will update 
the list weekly and remove names from the list monthly. If a name should 
remain on the list indefinitely, please notify Celeste Sheehy. 

 

Diocesean News 
 

September 14, 2023 9:00 am – 2:30 pm -In our Creed, we pray, "I 
believe...all things visible and invisible." We are taught in the catechism of 
“the existence of the spiritual, non-corporeal beings” yet do we pay 
attention to these beings? Spend this retreat day to learn more about the 
angels among us and their presence in our lives. The retreat at Cedarbrake 
will be led by Mary Pomeroy. The cost is $45. 
 

September 28, 2023 9:00 am – 2:30 pm As part of the U.S. Bishop’s 
Eucharist Revival, Cedarbrake is offering a day retreat on “The Gift of the 
Holy Eucharist” at St. Thomas More in Austin. Fr. Harry Dean will share 
insights from some saints on the Eucharist and Brian Egan will speak about 
scripture passages that teach us about Our Lord who is truly present in the 
Holy Eucharist. The retreat, which includes mass and lunch, cost $45.  
 

Announcements 
 

We will have pastries and coffee available in Sophie Hall after Mass every 
Sunday except the fourth Sunday of the month. Please stop by and visit for 
a few minutes. 
 

Sick List 
Father God, we pray for all those who are facing sickness in their bodies.  

We ask that you restore their health, soothe their pain, and ease their 
worries. Give them your peace and comfort.   

In Jesus name, Amen! 
Don McKelvain   Sonja Hemstreet Gaines 

 Hilde Ouellette   Jessie Hithe  
 Julie Hemstreet   Valerie Laubach 

 

St. John’s Offering 

July 16, 2023   

   Regular Offering: $1,471   Building Fund: $140 

   

 



In conjunction with Shepherd’s Pantry, we provide a food pantry for the 
community in Sophie Hall on the second Saturday of every month. Contact 
Sylvia Glynn if you would like to volunteer to help. 

 

We have NEW pew cushions!  Please help us take good care of them so that 
we can all enjoy them for years to come.  If you or your child need food or 
drink during Mass, please go to Sophie Hall.  We have speakers in the hall, so 
you will still be able to hear Mass. 
 

Father Cyril would like to celebrate all marriages in our parish in an upcoming 
Mass.   If you are a married couple, please enter your names, marriage date, 
and number of years married on the clipboard in the foyer. 
 

August 20, 2023 – Please save the date! We will have a Church Picnic on the 
church grounds immediately after Mass. Details to follow soon!  
 
October 28, 2023, 10:00 am - 6:00 pm - St. John's will hold its first Fall Festival! 
Activities will include silent auction, games, food booths, photo area, music and 
fun, fun, fun!  If you would like to be a part of planning this event, please see 

Faye Stewart.   
 

Contact Carolyn Brown or Gwendolyn Stewart either while at church or email 
at saintjohn1312@yahoo.com if you are aware of a church member who is ill, 
hospitalized, or homebound. 
 

If you are interested in becoming a member of St. John’s, please fill out the 
membership card located at the back of the church. St. John’s would like to 
welcome our new members and our guests. We are so very glad to have you 
with us.  
 

If you have items for the bulletin, please submit them to Celeste Sheehy at 
saintjohn1312@yahoo.com. Please submit all items by 5:00 pm on 
Thursday to allow time to prepare the bulletin for Sunday Mass. 
 

Important Reminder: 

Please do NOT put partial bills in the offering basket. We are 

NOT able to deposit bills that are incomplete; they are not 

valid currency once a section is missing. Your offering is 

important and we want to be able to include it each week. 

 

 


